
Obituaries
The First United Methodist 

Church of Bronte has announced 
a new 7 week study.

Beginning March 12, they will 
have a 7 week study on “Final 
Words” by Adam Hamilton.  The 
study will be held each 
Wednesday evening at 6 pm.

 By Pat Stephens
The Board of Directors of the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
February 25, 2014.  President 
Mary Bessent called the meeting 
to order at 9:35 am, and declared 
a quorum was present.  Other 
Board members present were 
Dessie Kendall, Sarah Green, Pat 
Stephens and Pat Carwile.  
Monica Toney, Administrator, 
and Janie Munoz, BOM, were 
also present at the meeting.  
Monica Toney gave the invocation.  
Minutes from the previous meeting 
were approved and absent members 
were excused.

In the census count, there are 
currently 35 residents in the 
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a wonderful job.  Congratulations, 
Melissa. 

Updates were given on 
maintenance of the building.  
The Board reviewed accounts 
receivable and collections.  
Financial statements were 
discussed and accepted.  

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next meeting 
will be March 24, 2014.
 Everyone is invited and 
encouraged to attend. 

Looking at the calendar for 
March, the Assembly of God 
Church will be doing some good 
gospel singing March 8, at 3 pm.  
Valentines have been replaced 
by Shamrocks, and  March 17, at 
6 pm, will find everyone 
celebrating the wearin’ of th’ 
green, at a party commemorating 
St Paddy’s special day!  The 

monthly birthday party will be 
March 18, hosted by the Baptist 
Co-ed Class.  The birthday crew 
for the month of March are Billie 
Dunn, Tommy Hood, and Bruce 
Deere.  Come by and wish them 
many happy returns of their 
‘Special Day’!  The monthly 
Sing-a-long will be held March 
28, at 3 pm, and everyone is 
invited to come join in the 
hilarity.  All of this is in addition 
to regular church services at 3 
pm every Sunday afternoon, 
provided by the area churches, 
and Methodist entertainment at 3 
pm every Monday afternoon.  
Visitors and participants are 
always welcome.  Remember: 
March 9 is the day to “spring 
ahead” on your clocks.   Have a 
great St. Patrick’s Day, and don’t 
forget to go GREEN!

facility as of the meeting date.
Under Capital Improvements, in 
the January meeting, the Board 
met with Walter Curry to 
discuss accessibility 
improvements to the campus 
and renovation of the East 
Wing/Nurses’Station of the Care 
Center.  The parking around the 
building on the West side, as 
well as the internal parking 
court will be revised to provide 
two new accessible parking 
places with a new ramp and 
sidewalk for each parking area. 
The results of that meeting will 
be presented at a later date, as 
final reviews and decisions are 
made.

In the staffing update, 
Monica reported the need of 
an LVN, CNA, Dietary aide, 
and part-time housekeeper.  
Melissa Long is the new 
dietary manager and is doing 

Luann Hageman Ford, age 72, 
of New Braunfels passed away 
on January 16, 2014, after a 
short and courageous battle with 
cancer.

A memorial service was held 
at 10 am on Monday, January 
20, 2014, at Zoeller Funeral 
Home in New Braunfels.  The 
service was officiated by Pastor 
Mike Harkrider of the First 
Baptist Church in Boerne.

Luann was born on November 
12, 1941, in Bronte to Frank D. 
and Dottie St Clair Hageman, 
now deceased.

She is survived by her 
husband of 53 years, James A. 
“Jimmie” Ford of New 
Braunfels, son, James F. 
“Jimbo” Ford and wife Carol of 
Boerne, son, Todd Ford of New 
Braunfels, grandson Riley Ford 
of Kerrville and sister, Beth 
Parker of San Angelo.  Luann is 
also survived by her brother-in-
law, Paul Ford and wife Sylvia, 
sister-in-law, Eileen Henson 
and numerous nieces and 
nephews.

After graduating from Bronte 
High School, she married 
Jimmie and they lived for 
several years in the Boerne area.  
Upon her retirement from John 
Marshall High School in San 
Antonio, they moved to New 
Braunfels and lived in the home 
they had built on the Guadalupe 
River. 

Luann will be remembered 
for her generosity to everyone 
she knew.  She loved to fish in 
her backyard river, read, garden 
and sew, with everyone 
benefiting from some of her 
special creations. 
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  Bronte Health & Rehab Center recently held a “Rock and Roll” Birthday Party 
for those residents celebrating a birthday.


